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The Queen’s Award
for Voluntary Service



                              


Hosted by the Cowes Corinthian Yacht Club, Cowes
Newsletter Issue 98                              August 2014     
Your regular update on Club events past, present and future.

Recent Events

· Our ‘Biggy’ – Wetwheels during Cowes Week. Following last year’s charter when we hosted 147 participants over 4 days we went one stage further this year hosting 198 participants over five days. Mick Young offered to be Crew again as he and skipper Keith Plumridge have a ‘certain rapport’. I think Keith’s announcements of ‘me skipper, he crew’ will ring in certain ears for months to come! And then there were the two volunteers who ‘just came down from Cumbria’ to help run the event. Chris and Sylvia again handled the day to day administration with their usual humour and efficiency so long as no one tried to interfere (can’t think who that might have been!). Huge thanks to everyone at East Cowes Marina for hosting us in such a very generous manner. The cheerfulness, helpfulness and efficiency of everyone was noted on a number of occasions. With charter costs of £400 per day for Wetwheels this event would not be possible without our generous sponsors who, this year, included Suzuki Marine (UK), Wetwheels CIC, East Cowes Marina, the Rotary Club of Cowes and two very generous individuals.
Now, Christine and her cakes.  Christine came out on Monday and seemed to rather enjoy her experience (in fact, we’ve never actually seen anyone really bubble before!) to the extent that she promised to make us a cake, which she duely did, delivering it on Wednesday. By chance, a gentleman from Isle of Wight radio had just finished putting up a banner when Christine arrived. Result – a short report every 30 minutes on IOW radio with clips of Christine’s interview! 
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It tasted great too!
Then came Thursday and Christine arrived saying that yesterday’s cake was ‘not fit for purpose’ and…

[image: image4.jpg]Sl N2 S Il

I AN





WOW!

Then comes Friday and…

[image: image5.jpg]YUy





You might be asking yourself ‘what happened to them?’

We have to admit that the first cake and the cup cakes were guzzled by the ravenous crew, with just a little help from the shore side team. On Thursday through Saturday of the following week Wetwheels was in Yarmouth, at the behest of the Yarmouth Harbour Commissioners, supporting the Yarmouth Carnival. Patrick managed to scrounge a run on the Friday afternoon for 2 grandchildren, Sam and Lily, with him as their ward so, together with Carol and Mick Young we all went off to Yarmouth. It seemed a very fitting place to have a photo and the following report was in the IOW County Press on Friday 22nd August
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Speedboat fun
around Solent

By Mal Butler
editor@iwcp.co.uk

SEVENTY Islanders
between the ages of
three and 95 were last
week given the chance
to drive a speedboat
which is as powerful as a
Ferrari,
Paralympian
Holt.

Geoff, the first disabled
person to sail single handed
around Great Britain and the
first disabled person to sail
‘unassisted  across  the
Atlantic, was in Yarmouth for
“three days with his Wetwheels
charity powerboat.

He explained: “The
Yarmouth Harbour Com-
missioners sponsored us to
run the trips and we contact-
ed West Wight care homes
and Short Breaks, which is
run by the IW Council, to pro-
vide activities for young dis-
abled children.

“We did seven trips with
ten people on each and were
fully booked within 24 hours.
We took them out to The
Needles, Lymington and
Hurst.

“The motor boat has twin
300hp Suzuki engines and

Geoff

thanks to

Geoff Holt, centre, with his Weheels seedboat that takes disabled
people out on trips. Cutting the cake Sam McCall, ten, left, and Matt Berry.
0814-L57951

does up to 40 knots, which has
as much horse power as a
Ferrari. >

“The youngest child was
three and the oldest 95.
Initially, people are wary and
don’t want to go too fast. But
everyone gets a chance to
drive the boat and once they

are on board and behind the

wheel they don’t worry, it
takes them away from their

problems and off they go.”

The charity has two boats,
in Portsmouth and Jersey, and
last year took out 1,000 peo-
ple. It was also the beneficiary
of the £15,000 raised from last
year’s Party at the Towers in
the town.

Geoff added: “We were at
Cowes Week and now
Yarmouth and, with the reac-
tion we have had, I believe the

Island could run its own
boat.”

One satisfied customer was
Christine Bentley-Cooke, of
the Island’s Rheumatoid
Inflammatory Arthritis
Group, who took part on a
trip during Cowes Week and
baked a Wetwheels cake for
the Geoff and his crew as a
thank you. The cake was well
received in Yarmouth.





What will next year bring? We have no idea but what we do know is that Wetwheels is booked for 5 days during Cowes Week again!
· Spirit of Scott Bader. We chartered Spirit for the 3 days of 18th to 20th August. The first day and the Tuesday morning were open to all club members, the Tuesday afternoon was taken by Mike and Gail and their family and the Wednesday was taken by Chris Chadwick for deserving people from the Bembridge area. John Douglas and Ellis were the skipper and crew again providing their excellent mix of sheer professionalism and great humour. The sessions appear to have been much enjoyed by all.
Fund Raising
We were delighted to be selected to be one of the 3 charities selected by Waitrose, East Cowes, for the month of August, and even more delighted to be told that we will be receiving the sum of £292.
We urgently need people to join our small fund raising team so, if you think this is something you could do then please contact a member of the Committee.

Do you have expertise with Websites or video editing? If you do and would like to help then please get in touch.

Charity Status
Paul Wilks has been doing a tremendous amount of work and we hope to announce the date for the Extraordinary General Meeting soon.
Forthcoming Events:
· Southampton Boat Show 12th – 21st September. We have been asked to show Dougal, on behalf of the builders, Medina craft Ltd, and Suzuki Marine (UK) and we have agreed to do this. It does mean that Dougal will not be available for Club use on Monday 15th September.
· Kingston Farmhouse are holding a Coffee Morning for our benefit on Friday 12th September from 10 am to 12 noon – it would be good to support them. See flyer for more details.
· Island Harbour Charitable Fun Day & Boat Jumble – Saturday 13th September, starts at 10 am.
· Thursday 25th September – Mini Cruise to the Royal Victoria Yacht Club, Fishbourne. Please contact Patrick de Peyer if you are interested in coming.  We plan to take all 4 boats.
· Monday 27th October – our Laying Up Supper. More details soon.

Parking on Mondays

For many members and volunteers there are two important points to note:

The Council car park in Cross Street was FREE on Mondays from 1pm onwards.

STOP PRESS: DESPITE ROTESTS FROM MANY PEOPLE IT APPEARS THAT THIS CONSESSION HAS GONE SO PLEASE DOUBLE CHECK WHEN YOU PARK THERE. 
We have gained permission for some of us to park in the Methodist Church opposite CCYC with 3 conditions: 
1. This is for Blue Badge holders and others with restricted mobility.

2. Users must display a Club flyer, or other club identity, on the dashboard.

3. We will publish a list of those days when the car park will be unavailable.

4. We have to provide a list of registration numbers. 

Keeping Warm and Dry

It may be warm ashore but it is usually much cooler on the water! 

Remember – warm clothes, waterproof and windproof jackets and a change of clothes if it’s going to be wet.

Programme – 2014
	Day
	Date
	HW
	Topic
	Start times

	September
	
	
	
	

	Monday
	1
	16:22
	Sailing and Dougal II
	2 pm

	Monday
	8
	11:25
	Sailing and Dougal II
	2 pm

	Fri – sat
	12-21
	
	Southampton Boat Show
	

	Friday
	12
	
	Kingston Farmhouse Coffee morning
	10 am to 12 noon

	Saturday
	13
	
	Island harbour Fun Day & Boat Jumble
	10 am

	Monday
	15
	15:58
	Sailing but NO Dougal II
	2 pm

	Sat/Sun
	20/21
	
	Paralympic Training
	

	Monday
	22
	11:18
	Sailing and Dougal II
	2 pm

	Thursday
	25
	13:01
	Mini Cruise to RVYC - tbc
	10 am

	Monday
	29
	15:06
	Sailing and Dougal II
	2 pm start

	October
	
	
	
	

	Fri – Sunday
	3-5
	
	Nationals for those with impaired sight.
	

	Monday
	6
	10:21
	Sailing and Dougal II
	2 pm

	Monday
	13
	15:27
	Sailing and Dougal II
	2 pm

	Monday 
	27
	
	Laying Up Supper
	6:30 for 7 pm

	
	
	
	
	

	December
	8
	
	Christmas Party
	tba

	
	
	
	
	


Contact Information:

Patrick de Peyer, Vice Commodore: 01983 882560.
Please, if you are going to write, then write to: Cowes Sailability Club, c/o Cowes Corinthian Yacht Club, 39 Birmingham Road, Cowes, Isle of Wight. PO31 7BH.
Club meetings are usually at 2pm on Mondays. The last Monday of the month will start at 5pm and be followed by ‘drinks and a chat at the bar’. This will NOT apply to September 29th as the evenings are drawing in.
Updated 3rd September 2014 

Remember: Wear appropriate clothing for going on the water – if in doubt – ask.

cowessailability@gmail.com      www.cowessailability.btck.co.uk
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